Evergreen P.A.C. ATV Club Minutes – May 5, 2022
The Evergreen P.A.C. ATV Club met on Thursday, May 5th at 7:00 PM at the Tamarack Sno-Flyers Building in Tamarack.  Kevin Turnock, Co-President called the meeting to order.  In attendance:  Jeff Bradford, Steve Diehl, Jim and Maureen Gassert, Dave Lehtola, Fred Neumann, Al and Carmen Rinta, Marty Sorenson, Franklin and Darlene Turnock, Kevin Turnock, Jerry Young and Teresa Klejeski, and Roger and Deb Yotter
Deb Yotter moved to accept the minutes of the April 7, 2022, meeting as read.  Jim Gassert seconded the motion and it carried.  
Roger Yotter moved to accept the treasurers report as of April 30, 2022, with a balance of $93,43.47.  Al Rinta seconded the motion and it carried.
Gary Allison and Franklin Turnock rebuilt the #2 props last month.  It was noted we need sandbags/buckets to hold down the signs on windy training days.  Forty-eight youth were trained at Moose Lake April 30th.  There was an issue with the fire department on what areas could be used. We need to check into the problem before next year’s training.  There are two classes in Lawler on May 7th and two on May 21st in Tamarack.  The classes are small and may be combined to just a morning class at each location.  Up North Riders have a class scheduled on May 14th with the same problem.  Evergreen Club will help them with the training this year as it is their first year to host.  
Raffle tickets are available from Darlene Turnock.  The prizes are $500.00, $250.00, and $150.00.  The drawing will be at our regular meeting in October.
Roger Yotter volunteered to set up a North and a South ride on a Sunday coming up.
We have many new sponsors, and it would be nice to support them as they support us.  
Dave Lehtola oversees our website now.  He would like pictures of the trails.  You can check out the website at evergreenpacatvclub.org
Kangas Enterprise is to blade the trail from Aitkin County to Moose Lake tomorrow.  Roger and Mike Daoust have been maintaining the trail from Moose Lake to the Wisconsin Border.  It is in good condition.  Jerry Young and Teresa Klejeski are going to do trail work for the month of May from Aitkin County to Moose Lake.  Jim Gassert has a chain saw as does Roger Bernhardt for trail work.  
Jim Gassert reported the problem of parking in Moose Lake has not been solved.  Options are being considered.
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Darlene should have the out houses activated with OnSite.  We would like another option but have not found it yet.
Jim Gassert moved to adjourn the meeting.  Roger Yotter seconded the motion and it carried.  Meeting adjourned.
The next meeting will be at the Automba Park in Automba on June 2, 2022.
__________________________________   
Darlene Turnock, Secretary/Treasurer
